
 

 
 

 
June 2022 
 
 
Beloved Brothers, 
 
I wish that the grace of our God abounds in your lives and ministry. Since our last letter, we have been extremely busy trying to activate 
the work of the Lord after the country has returned to normal since the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
Several pastors and churches were calling me, asking and encouraging our church to have our annual Missions Conference for pastors, 
missionaries, and workers of the local church. Thanks to the Lord, we have been able to influence many churches throughout the island 
so that more pastors and churches would get involved in supporting missionary work. The Lord worked greatly in the conference; 
many attended. During the invitation, some committed themselves to start having Missions Conferences in their churches to 
obtain more financial resources to invest in the spread of the Gospel. 
 
The spiritual need in the Dominican Republic is big. I have been preaching in several Dominican and Haitian churches. I have had 
to decline several invitations from churches to avoid neglecting ours. The churches are in need of training in how to win souls and how 
to organize programs to support and promote missions, etc. I would like to do more to help them. It’s like our Lord said, ". . . The harvest 
truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few."  
 
We urgently need your prayers for our safety. Crime and delinquency have increased in the capital, Santo Domingo, at 
unprecedented levels. Lately, there have been many assaults, vandalism to cars, extreme violence, etc. All this is affecting the 
evangelistic work, since many are afraid to open their doors or talk to strangers in the streets for fear of being robbed. In the 
months of April and May, we were twice violently expelled from buildings because of the fear that we were not true believers, 
and we were not allowed to share the Gospel. We understand that four brothers from our congregation have been robbed, two 
of them right in front of our church building. Due to the danger of the city, I have had to provide transportation for the ladies who do 
not have their own vehicle so that they can continue attending church. 
 
Despite these difficulties, we continue forward, having fruits of salvation. Last month, we gained a family of five people; they 
have been faithfully attending church. Thirty-four others have been saved, and several have been baptized. Glory to God! 
 
We appreciate your faithful financial support and your constant prayers on our behalf for so many years. “. . . The effectual 
fervent prayer of a righteous man availeth much.” 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for our safety. 
2. Pray for our health. 
3. Pray for church growth. 
 
Because Jesus Christ lives, 

Andrés R.  Amorós 
Andrés & Dora Amorós 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6 
 


